
Board of Assessment Appeals  
Special Meeting 

Motor Vehicle Appeals 
Wednesday September 18, 2024 

 
 
 
The September MV session of the Board of Assessment Appeals was held at Town Hall on 
Wednesday September 18, 2024. 
 
The meeting was called to order at 9:01 am by Joseph Woodard. 
 
Members attending were Lenore Mallett & Joseph Woodard.  
  
One appeal was heard: Todd Fails appeared before the board. Explained his situation about mis-
registering with regular passenger plates rather than antique plates. He has since updated the 
registration accordingly. The board voted unanimously to reduce the assessment to 500, which is 
what an antique plate should be.  
 
The meeting was adjourned at 9:43am. 
 
 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Joseph Woodard 


